
Lake Linden Village Council
Regular Meeting

August 19th, 2021
The Lake Linden Village Council met at 6:30pm on the above date. President Schuldt presided. The following Trustees responded to the roll: Reese, Codere, Hoffman, Moyle, and Miller. Trustee Heide was granted an excused absence.
Approval of Minutes:

Previous meeting minutes from the July regular meeting were presented and a motion was made by Trustee Miller and supported by Trustee Hoffman to approve. All were in favor. Motion was carried.  
Approval of Agenda:
A brief discussion of the agenda resulted in a motion from President Schuldt, supported by Trustee Codere to approve the agenda.  All were in favor.  Motion was carried.
Public Comments:
Nate Gagnon from SemCo was on hand to discuss the Village policy regarding pavement cuts. He said the project along Front Street meant there would be many services rerouted, making it necessary to make many cuts, but that re-paving the entire street made the project unrealistic. After a lengthy discussion the Council determined that DPW Andrew Goldsworthy would monitor the progress of the project and ensure that Semco followed up with their guarantee of as seamless a patching as possible.

Bills and Financial Statement:


Clerk Poirier introduced the monthly expenses. 
After a brief discussion a motion was made by Trustee Reese and supported by Trustee Codere to approve the bills and financials. With the motion the following totals were approved for payment:  
General Fund

$  41,829.21
 Water Fund

    
 $    9,038.05
Major Streets Fund

$        673.60
Local Streets Fund

$     1,505.30
 Municipal Streets    
 $           0.00
Sanitation Fund

$    4,392.25
TOTAL

          $   57,438.41
Poll vote: Yes: Reese, Miller, Moyle, Miller, Codere, and Schuldt.
      No: None.  Motion was carried.
Trustee Reese then asked about invoices that were received for costs incurred on a project to “create a parking lot” in the rustic campground area. He asked if the Village had paid those invoices. Poirier said he was presented the invoices, one from Ziemnick Excavating for $4,000 and Great Lakes Minerals for $5,257.01, but said the Council had not approved them, at which time they were referred to the fire department. In determining final costs for the Water Cross, those bills were apparently paid by the fire department.


A lengthy discussion took place regarding the process involved in approving the work done in the campground. After that, Poirier was directed to contact all Village vendors with lists of those employees – DPW Foreman Andrew Goldsworthy, Police Chief Tom Rosemurgy, Clerk Robert Poirier, and employees specifically granted approval – who were authorized to obligate money or purchase items on behalf of the Village.

Correspondence/Clerk’s Information:
Poirier introduced a letter from the Portage Health Foundation for the UPSET Enforcement team to thank the Council for their $2,000 annual donation to the program.
Poirier said that duplicate tax bills were accidently sent by the assessor to residents who normally had them sent to lien-holders. He said he got a list from the assessor of those accounts and would send a form letter letting them know that the mortgage companies did get their bills as well.

Poirier informed the Council that the process for claiming the American Rescue Plan Act funds allocated to Michigan municipalities was now in place. No further information had been received regarding that process.

Poirier said that he had contacted the State Treasury Department regarding the PA166 funds. The 2021 CDBG grant application had been denied, but he said the money would be rolled into the new State fiscal year to allow for a re-application to the CDBG program in early 2022. And, if that application was not successful, the $428,000 allocated in the Act could be used as standalone funds
Police Report:
The police report was read into the record. A motion was made by Trustee Miller and supported by President Schuldt to accept. All were in favor. Motion was carried.
Fire Report:
Chief Andy Kotila gave the fire report. He said that the 4th of July expenses and the Watercross expenses were still being compiled but that a report on the two events would be submitted very soon.

Trustee Reese asked about the invoices in question earlier for the “improvements” in the rustic area. Kotila said it was his understanding that those had not been formally approved by the department.  After another discussion on this topic a motion was made by President Schuldt and supported by Trustee Reese to accept the report. All were in favor. Motion was carried.
There was a brief discussion regarding the upcoming water cross event and the preparations.
Public Works Report:

There was no report.
Downtown Development Authority:

Chair Pummill gave the report. He said the saga of the wayward planters had been solved. The plan, of course, was to purchase ten each year.

He said he and Bonnie Loukas were the representatives for the DDA on the park planning group and were awaiting the meeting. Poirier said he and Trustee Codere would be more able to address the planning in September after the camping season. 

Poirier said the sidewalk upgrade on the east side of M-26 between 9th and 10th Streets would begin soon. DPW had been waiting until the detour on M-26 was done to block the parking lane there.
Executive (Chair: President Schuldt):

There was no report.
Infrastructure:    

Poirier presented two quotes for blue garbage bags from the vendor Wastezero. The new quote for blue bags was 30% higher and required a 50% higher minimum order.  He said an option presented by Wastezero was to purchase excess inventory from cancelled orders. The bags would be printed with another town, but the size was comparable (with drawstrings). The Council agreed that to save the $3,500 and agreed the green pre-printed bags should be purchased to remain within the budget number for the sanitation fund.

Poirier said the dumpsters had been ordered but were awaiting delivery.

Poirier also said that quotes for paving would be received soon and a decision could be made on how many areas could be done.  

Property & Equipment 
Poirier presented the balances of the 3 current purchase agreements that were being made. They were to amortize the John Deere compact tractor, the John Deere grader, and the International dump truck. Poirier recommended that, since in the very near term a sweeper and a dump truck would have to be purchased, 
Public Safety & Policy: 

There was no committee business.
Parks & Recreation:

Poirier said that the electrical bids for the marina project were opened on Tuesday and that Dick Supina was sorting through them for the Council’s upcoming approval. 

Torch Lake Area Sewage Authority


There was no report.
Late Agenda Items:


None.
New Business:

None.
Old Business:

None.

Announcements:  

None.
Adjournment:

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Trustee Miller and supported by Trustee Reese.  All were in favor. Meeting was adjourned at 8:08 pm.  There were 4 member(s) of the public in attendance.
_____________________________
 
__________________________
Glenn Schuldt, Village President  


Robert  A. Poirier, Village Clerk 
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